
[County of Lake Letterhead] 

June 17, 2025 

Board of State and Community Corrections 
2590 Venture Oaks Way, Suite 200 

Sacramento, CA 95833 

RE: Letter of Support – Proposition 47 Cohort 5 Grant Application 

To Whom It May Concern: 

On behalf of the Lake County Board of Supervisors, I am writing to express our strong support 

for the joint Proposition 47 Cohort 5 grant application submitted by Lake County Behavioral 

Health Services (LCBHS) in partnership with the Lake County Probation Department. This 

project represents a transformative, cross-sector approach to addressing the needs of justice-

involved individuals who face barriers to recovery, reentry, and long-term community stability. 

As a rural county, Lake County faces a unique constellation of challenges, including high rates 

of behavioral health conditions, limited access to housing and treatment services, and geographic 

isolation. The proposed project directly responds to these issues by providing: 

 Permanent supportive housing in collaboration with Rural Communities Housing 

Development Corporation (RCHDC) 

 Evidence-based behavioral health treatment and wraparound services through 

LCBHS 

 Job training and employment readiness services with North Coast Opportunities 

(NCO) 

 Supervision, engagement, and case management through the Probation Department 

This initiative builds upon existing infrastructure and interagency partnerships, including the AB 

109 Executive Committee, which will serve as the Prop 47 Local Advisory Committee. The 

County has already committed $5 million in AB 109 realignment funds to support housing 

development aligned with this effort, demonstrating our investment in long-term system 

transformation. 

The Board fully supports this grant application and affirms our commitment to: 

 Advancing racial and geographic equity 

 Reducing recidivism 

 Expanding access to trauma-informed, culturally responsive care 

 Aligning local and state resources to meet the intent of Proposition 47 and Assembly Bill 

1056 

We thank the Board of State and Community Corrections for the opportunity to participate in 

this critical funding opportunity and urge your favorable consideration of this application. 



Sincerely, 

Eddie Crandell 
Chair, Lake County Board of Supervisors 

 


